HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

December 8, 2016
2:30 p.m.   
Members present:  

Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher,  Jennifer Sadler-parent,   and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  None
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed December agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Minutes from the November meeting were presented.    (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer -2nd)
Good News-Backyard Book Fair made approximately $600 for the book fair.
Committee looked at the Principal Selection Policy.  Mrs. Handel shared some other examples of the policy.  Members discussed the parts of each sample they found favorable.  Committee will continue to review samples and try to have a draft policy read for a first reading in January.
Mrs. Handel discussed the requirement for minority representation on the council.  Only one name was submitted after the deadline and it was disqualified because it did not meet the criteria.   The position will be vacant until filled.  Staff election for minority representation will occur in January.
Mrs. Handel presented the revised and completed Howevalley Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  After reviewing committee unanimously approved as presented.  (Sadler-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)

Mrs. Handel presented an updated Textbook Purchase Plan in order to continue buying the Journeys reading series.  Second grade will be purchased.  Plan approved unanimously as presented.  (Cofer-1st, Ghaderi-2nd) 
Mrs. Handel presented additional SBDM Needs List requests for the 16-17 school year and tentative 17-18 school year plans.  Committee approved as presented.  (Ghaderi-1st, Sadler-2nd )

Committee reports- no reports at this time
In other business, Mrs. Handel discussed the substitute teacher shortage.  A plan was drafted to use the teachers in the building to serve during their planning and include all certified staff members.  Committee unanimously approved the plan as presented.  (Cofer-1st , Ghaderi-2nd )
Also, Mrs. Handel discussed the district’s initiative to have snow day assignments for students, so that some designated days would not have to be made up.  All teachers will be doing some assignments with this format this school year.  The district will be collecting data regarding the success rate of completed assignments.  
 Accident reports were reviewed.
 The school activities, MUNIS, and fund 22 budgets were presented for review.
With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  

